
University of Missouri-Columbia Oct. 2, 1997

INSIDEthe weekly

Page 2: Staff Council has developd a survey 
to gauge staff’s benefit priorities

UM President Pacheco names an 
advisory committee to help 
select permanent MU chancellor

A new focus on enhancement
Plan requests $6 million to strengthen Mizzou’s missions.

T
he Board of Curators approved a mission 
enhancement plan Sept. 26 for the UM System that 
requests $20.65 million in first-year funding to 
improve undergraduate education, expand research and 

support collaborative programs.
The plan will be forwarded to the state Coordinating 

Board for Higher Education, which will consider the 
request at an Oct. 8 meeting. Virtually all other state 
colleges and universities have gone through the mission 
enhancement process already. Taken together, those 
institutions averaged a 14 percent increase in funding 
through the enhancement process.

Each year for the next four years, the University will 
have the opportunity to request new funding from the 
legislature for special programs. Higher priority items 
were selected for first-year funding.

Mizzou's mission enhancement plan requests first-year 
funding of $6 million, including $4 million for 
interdisciplinary programs in the life sciences and $2 
million for connections among graduate programs, 
research and the undergraduate experience.

A $7.65 million joint request from the UM System 
includes $4 million for the endowed chairs program, $1.5 
million for libraries and library technology, $1.9 million 
for cooperative programs and $250,(XX) for faculty 
internships.

“We realize that our mission enhancement request is 
large, but so is the University of Missouri, and so are its 
various-missions and obligations to this state," said UM 
System President Manuel Pacheco.

"As the state's only public research university it 
carries special burdens. With proper support, the public

research university can offer its students — 
undergraduate and graduate — extraordinary 
opportunities unavailable in any other college or 
university."

Pacheco noted that during the planning process, 
former interim President Mel George left open the option 
of reducing the original mission enhancement request.

"I studied the issues and discussed them thoroughly 
with the general officers and determined that every 
clement in our presentation has merit and promise," 
Pacheco said. "I am in complete agreement with the first- 
year requests resulting from the process that preceded my 
arrival."

He said he would work with the board and others over 
the next year to "extend our strategic planning and to 
refine our request for the remaining three years of our 
mission enhancement cycle."

Because of the success of the recently completed five- 
year financial plan, the University “put its financial house 
in order on its own terms," Pacheco said. “The University 
of Missouri is in a healthy condition, physically, 
academically and financially.

See Focus on Page 2

Remembering 
the ‘Law Barn’
MU’s School of Law 
celebrates 125th year 
of legal education.

W
ith its elegant, prize-winning 
architecture, the School of Law's 
Hulston Hall hardly can be 
described as a barn. For more than an 

quarter century, though, law students 
affectionately referred to their home in 
what is now the Sociology Building as

the Law Barn. That was the law school’s 
second home; it moved there in 1893 
after fire destroyed Academic Hall.

Last weekend, during MU’s annual 
Law Day celebration, nearly 600 past 
and present law students gathered to help 
celebrate the school's 125th anniversary. 
Gov. Mel Carnahan, a 1959 law 
alumnus, gave the keynote address at the 
Sept. 26 banquet. Carnahan’s ties to the 
school are deep. Not only is he a 
graduate, but so are his sons Randy, Russ 
and Tom, and his daughter-in-law Debra.

Carnahan is one of four Missouri 
governors to graduate from the School of 
Law. In addition, 16 Missouri Supreme 
Court justices — including 13 chief 
justices — 62 Missouri legislators, 21

members of Congress and 21 Missouri 
Bar presidents have been Mizzou law 
alumni.

Those who attended the weekend 
celebration had a lot to talk about. There 
were favorite professors to recall. 
William "The Fox" Pittman, for 
example, who could write behind his 
back on a blackboard without ever once 
taking his eyes off the class. Or Lee-Carl 
Overstreet, who was known as "The 
Bull" for his ability to intimidate 
unprepared students. And there was the 
50-year reign of terror from a massive 
wasp colony that once inhabited Tate 
Hall.

It was at the old Law Barn, though, 
where the rivalry between law and

engineering students 
took root. No one’s quite 
sure how it all started. 
One theory is that the 
lawyers took exception 
to the engineers’ heavy- 
handed use of paddles to 
protect the Quad, which 
engineers considered 
their bailiwick. Over the 
years the feud resulted in 
more than a few pranks 
and, on occasion, an 
outright brawl or two.

The lawyers, 
however, had a guardian 
angel. From the window 
of her Law Barn office, 
Miss Alice Benson, the 
dean’s secretary, kept an 
eye out for intruding 
engineers and launched 
ink pots al any who got 
into range.

Some traditions fell by the wayside 
over the years. The long-standing feud 
with the engineers appears to be patched 
up. And in the early 1970s, law students 
voted to end the practice of standing 
when professors entered the classroom to 
begin a lecture.

Other traditions are still going strong, 
says Ed Hunvald, professor of law, who 
started teaching here in 1957. One time- 
honored practice, Hunvald says, is the 
"clapping gauntlet." Students stand and 
clap a professor out of the room on the 
final day of class each year. And when a 
professor retires, students and faculty 
line the hallway after the final class to 
clap the honored lecturer on a final 
professorial walk.

Then there’s the bust of Lee Harry 
Tate. A 1913 law graduate, Tale’s parents 
donated half the money to build Tate 
Hall in their son’s memory. For years, 
law students have dressed the statue in 
seasonal garb — Tate might wear a 
Santa cap at Christmas time, or as the 
Barristers Ball approaches he might 
suddenly be sporting a lop hat. Last 
weekend, the bust was decked out in a 
black-and-gold Tiger athletic jacket and 
cap.

When the law school moved into 
Hulston Hall in 1988, Tate went along in 
more than spirit. How did the bust find 
its way to the law school's new digs? 
Did tradition-bound law students spirit it 
away in the dead of night? Or were there 
protracted negotiations, with exchanges 
of legal briefs, writs and discovery 
documents?

Hunvald explains in true understated, 
lawyerly fashion: "Il just turned up here 
one day. Let’s put it that way."

Law students in the 1894 graduating class 
pose on the steps of the then-new Jesse Hall.
Photo courtesy of School of Law archives
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STAFF: RSVP ASAP
A survey, developed by the Staff 

Advisory Council’s staff benefits 
committee, will be mailed this week 
to all full-time benefit eligible 
employees on campus and at the 
hospital. Employees are asked to 
rank, in order of importance, 12 
proposed changes or additions to 
the University’s benefits package. 
The rankings will help the council 
plan its year, says committee chair 
Wanda Barnes, administrative 
associate II in Campus Facilities.

“We received so many good 
ideas and suggestions in the past 
year," Barnes says. “Naturally, we 
cannot pursue all of them. We are 
asking staff members to tell us

what their priorities are so that the 
Staff Council can set its agenda for 
the coming year."

The deadline for returning the 
survey is Oct. 14, Barnes says, 
adding that she encourages 
everyone who receives one to fill it 
out and return it.

The council is elected by 
administrative, service and support 
staff to serve as an advisory group 
to the chancellor.

“We want to know what is 
important to staff members," 
Barnes says, “so we can take their 
message to the administration."

PACHECO NAMES 
SEARCH ADVISERS

Manuel Pacheco, UM System 
president, announced Sept. 26 the 
following appointments to a 
committee that will advise him on 
selecting a permanent chancellor 
for MU:

•Adam Brown, MSA president
•Jean Snider, MU Alumni 

Association president
•Rick Wise, MU Staff Advisory 

Council chair
•Bill Bondeson, Curators’ 

Professor of philosophy
•Jean Hamilton, associate 

professor of textile and apparel 
management

•Stephen Matthews, professor

of agricultural economics
•Susan Taylor, professor of 

nursing
•Russ Zguta, professor of 

history
•Mike Middleton, interim vice 

provost
•Roger Mitchell, dean of 

agriculture, food and natural 
resources

FAMILY TIES TO MU
Nearly 2,000 family members of 

MU students will flock to campus 
Oct. 3-5 for Mizzou Family 
Weekend. There will be open 
houses at residence halls and 
Greek houses, and a “sibling 
sleepover" for brothers and sisters.

On Saturday, Oct. 4 students’ 
family members can experience all 
the excitement and glitter of big- 
time college football when the 
Tigers take on Iowa State. There 
will be a special tailgate lunch for 
families. A photographer will even 
be standing by from noon-1p.m. for 
family photos with Truman the 
Tiger.

The Office of Student Life is 
encouraging faculty and staff to 
attend any of the family weekend 
events to introduce themselves and 
to welcome friends and families of 
MU students to the University. 
Tickets for the events are available 
from the MSA Box Office at 882- 
4640.

Focus
From Page 1

“Thus, as the University takes its turn 
at refining its missions and strengthening 
them, it does so with the confidence that 
any new investment in the institution will 
pay for improved undergraduate 
education, for expanded and improved 
research, and for greater cooperation and 
collaboration with other organizations.

Pacheco also reported to the board on 
external f unding results for the fiscal year 
that ended June 30. For the UM System, 
gifts, grants and contracts rose more than 
15.8 percent in one year. Private gifts 
increased by 40 percent in one year — 
from $53.47 million in fiscal 1996 to 
$75 million last year.

During that same period, grants and 
contracts increased by nearly $10 million 
to $156.6 million. Of that amount, 
$73.3 million was used for research 
throughout the UM System.

“I applaud those who are responsible 
for this result, but in my experience, when 
contracts and grants for research fall short 
of private gifts to a major public research

university, something is out of balance,” 
Pacheco said.

“As I become better acquainted with 
our campuses and our researchers, I 
become more impressed with our research 
achievements and potential. I have seen 
centers of excellence that are attracting 
federal support in an exceedingly 
competitive environment. That success 
must be multiplied and expanded, 
however, if we are to take our place 
among the foremost public research 
universities in the nation.”

Over the past fiscal year, Mizzou 
increased its private giving by 
$8.66 million to just under $34 million, a 
31 percent increase in one year. Total 
grants and contracts at MU went up by 
more than $2 million to $86.34 million.

Interim Chancellor Richard Wallace 
noted that grants and contracts for 
research at MU had increased in that one 
year from nearly $46 million to 
$51 million. “That was just about the 
increase we had managed in the three 
previous years combined,” Wallace said. 
“If we can stay on that path we’re in good 
shape.”

Mizzou fashion from our 
family to yours.
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Calling 
all Faculty and Staff Women Record

Join us for the October 8,1997 
meeting of the MU Women's Network

Topic: Cancer Screening for Women 
and Loved Ones

Time: Noon to 1:15 p.m.
Place: Rm. 703, Ellis Fischel Hospital

For additional information or to request a 1997-98 program 
call 882-6701

Say shoo to the flu. University Hospital 
and Clinics is making it a little easier to 
avoid getting sick this winter. The 
hospital will offer drive-in flu 
immunizations from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Oct. 11 for anyone over age 13.

The immunizations are designed to 
be quick and easy. Attendees will not 
be required to get out of their cars, but 
are asked to wear clothing with loose 
sleeves. Shots will cost $5 for the 
general public, but are free to patients 
of University Physicians primary-care 
doctors, individuals over age 65 and 
those with high-risk medical conditions. 
University Physicians primary-care 
patients should bring their HMO or 
point-of-service cards.

In the event of rain, the flu shots will 
be offered at the Health Information 
Center in Columbia Mall. The Health 
Information Center also will offer flu 
shots from 9 a.m. to noon and 3 to 6 
p.m. on Wednesdays and Thursdays 
from Oct. 15 to Nov. 25.

The legacy of Mother Teresa and

Princess Diana will be the focus of a 
series of programs in classrooms and 
around campus during the week of Oct. 
5. A number of campus organizations 
are planning events that center on the 
theme of “Love, Forgiveness, Healing, 
Hope and Peace.” For information, call 
Robin Remington mornings at 442- 
0677.

University Outreach and Extension will 
host a reception for UM System 
President Manuel Pacheco and Karen 
Pacheco from 3-4:30 p.m. Oct. 7 in the 
Great Room at the Reynolds Alumni 
and Visitors Center. All outreach and 
extension faculty and staff are invited to 
attend.

What’s your story? That’s the theme for 
MU’s 15th annual Alcohol Responsibility 
Month, which kicked off Oct. 1. The 
student-organized program offers a 
month filled with educational activities 
and events and is primarily sponsored 
by Mizzou's Alcohol and Drug Abuse 
Prevention Team. Some of the 
highlights include:

•Bobby Petrocelli, a nationally known 
speaker and a DWI victim whose life 
was shattered by a drunk driver, will 
discuss his experiences at 7 and 9 p.m. 
Oct. 7 in Jesse Auditorium.

•Student tag teams will walk for 24 
continuous hours around Stankowski 
Field beginning at noon Oct. 10 to show 
support for making responsible 
decisions about alcohol.

•A panel of police, emergency 
workers, social workers and other 
professionals will discuss caring for 
people after alcohol-related tragedies 
beginning at 7 p.m. Oct. 21 in 
Townsend Auditorium.

•"Jail and Bail” on Oct. 29 and 30 
will feature favorite faculty, 
administrators and students leaders 
who will be arrested on mock DWI 
charges and sent to jail in Brady 
Commons. The event will raise money 
for alcohol education efforts at MU.

Hospital Clinics 
w*'

Oct. 14. Watch Slice for more details.

8 a.m. to 10 a.m.Drive-In Flu Shots

Information Center at 882-6565 for more information.

Health Information Center at Columbia Mall

Free flu shots
for University Physicians managed care patients

University Hospital’s Health Information Center is offering free flu
immunizations to participants in the University HMO or Point-of-Service
plan whose primary care doctor is a University Physician. Call the Health

To receive a free flu immunization, please bring your HMO or POS
card with you to one of the following locations:

Hearnes Stadium East Parking Lot

(In case of rain, go to Health Information
Center at Columbia Mall)
9 a.m. to 1 p.m.
Saturday, Oct. 11

Jesse Hall HP 
51629A

Tuesday, Oct. 21 and 28

9 a.m. to noon and 3 p.m. to 6 p.m.
Wednesdays and Thursdays starting

Oct. 15 through Nov. 25

Free flu shots for University of Missouri Health Sciences Center staff
members will be offered at various hospital and clinic locations starting
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Apply for
Leadership Columbia ‘98

A community leadership 
training program designed to motivate 
emerging leaders and develop their 
potential. A program of the Columbia 
Chamber of Commerce.

Applications available at the 
Columbia Chamber of Commerce, 300 
S Providence. Call Dee J. Bollinger, 
874-1132. Applications due by No­
vember 3, 1997.
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Concerts & Plays
Thursday, October 2
THEATER SERIES: The Department of 

Theatre will present Hamletmachine 
through October 4 at 8 p.m. and October 5 
at 2 p.m. in Corner Playhouse. For ticket 
information, call 882-PLAY.

Monday, October 6
UNIVERSITY BANDS CONCERT: Jazz

Ensemble and Jazz 2 will perform at 8 p.m. 
in Missouri Theatre. Cost: $5. Free to 
students and senior citizens.

Tuesday, October 7
UNIVERSITY BANDS CONCERT: Jazz 3 

and Jazz Combos will perform at 8 p.m. in 
Missouri Theatre. Cost: $5. Free to students 
and senior citizens.

Wednesday, October 8
UNIVERSITY BANDS CONCERT:

Symphonic Wind Ensemble will perform at 
8 p.m. in Missouri Theatre. Cost $5. Free to 
students and senior citizens.

Thursday, October 9
UNIVERSITY BANDS CONCERT: Concert

Band and Symphonic Band will perform al 8 
p.m. in Missouri Theatre. Cost: $5. Free to 
students and senior citizens.

Courses
Saturday, October 4
WOMEN’S CENTER WORKSHOP: Linda

Lutz will present “ESP: Empowerment for 
Self Protection” from IO a.m.-2:3O p.m. in 
229 Brady Commons. To register and for 
cost information, call 882-6621.

Wednesday, October 8
EMPLOYEE ASSISTANCE PR(MJRAM: 

“Dealing With Difficult People-Outside the 
Workplace” will be offered from 5:30-7:30 
p.m. in 102 Parker Hall. Call 882-6701 to 
make reservations.

Conferences
Thursday, October 9
NURSING CONFERENCE: The Fourth 

Annual Midwest Regional Education 
Conference will begin today and run through 
October 11 at the Days Inn. Call 882-0215 
for registration information.

Exhibits
MUSEUM OF ANTHROPOLOGY:

“Photography by Eldon Leiter: Ancient 
Maya Art and Architecture” is on display. 
The museum’s exhibits focus on Native 
American cultures and the history and 
prehistory of Missouri. The museum, located 
in 100 Swallow Hall, is open from 9 a.m.-4 
p.m. weekdays and 10 a.m.-3 p.m. Saturday.

MUSEUM OF ART AND ARCHAEOLOGY 
Special exhibits:
•“Printed Images and Texts of Renaissance 

Nuremberg” will be on display beginning 
September 20

•“Commitment: Fatherhood in Black America” 
will be on-display beginning October 18

•“The Time of Her Life: Jane Austen’s Era” 
will be on display through October 5 

Ongoing exhibits:
•“The Saul and Gladys Weinberg Gallery of 

Ancient Art”

•“Early Christian and Byzantine Gallery” 
•“European and American Gallery” 
•“Tradition and Innovation in the Twentieth

Century”
•“Expressions of Africa”
The museum, located in Pickard Hall, is open 

from 9 a.m.-5 p.m. Tuesday-Friday, 6-9 p.m. 
Thursday and noon-5 p.m. Saturday and 
Sunday.

GEORGE CALEB BINGHAM GALLERY
•An exhibition of prints and paintings by guest 

artist Randy Arnold will be on display 
through October 17.

MSA/GPC CRAFT STUDIO GALLERY
•The paintings, drawings and sculpture by 

Jonathan Ege will be on display through 
October 9.

ROGERS GALLERY
“Collages and Photographs,” an exhibit of 

architectural photography, color and black- 
and-white, color studies and 
collage/monlage works by Maria Sieira, 
assistant professor of environmental design, 
is on exhibit through Oct. 21. The gallery, 
located in 142 Stanley Hall, is open from 
8:30 a m.-noon and 1-4:30 p.m.

STATE HISTORICAL SOCIETY
•Paintings by the late Lawrence McKinin, an 

MU art faculty member from 1948-1979, 
will be on display in the gallery through 
December. The gallery is open weekdays 
from 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m.

•Paintings, prints and drawings from the 
society’s Contemporary Missouri Artists 
Collection is on display in the north-south 
corridor through December. The exhibit is of 
artists who have worked in Missouri or have 
Missouri as their subject.

•“Decades: 1887 to 1977, Editorial Cartoons” 
is on display through December in the east­
west corridor.

The corridors are open weekdays from 8 a.m.- 
4:30 p.m. and 9 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Saturday.

HULSTON HALL LAW LIBRARY
•"A Tradition of Excellence,” an historical 

photo exhibit that celebrates the 125th 
anniversary of the Law School, will be on 
display through October 4. The library is 
open from 8 a.m.-IO p.m. Monday- 
Thursday, 8 a.m.-6 p.m. Friday, 9 a.m.-8 
p.m. Saturday and 10 a.m.-IO p.m. Sunday.

Films
Friday, October 3
INTERNATIONAL CENTER FILM:

Dancing Through West Africa will be shown 
at noon in N-52 Memorial Union.

Friday and Saturday, October 3 
and 4
MSA/GPC FILM SERIES: Grosse Pointe 

Blank will be shown at 7 and 9:30 p.m. in 
Memorial Union Auditorium. Cost: $2 in 
advance, $2.50 al the door.

Sunday, October 5
MSA/GPC FILM SERIES: Cinema Paradiso 

will be shown at 3 p.m. in Memorial Union 
Auditorium as a part of International Week. 
Free with University ID.

Monday, October 6
MSA/GPC FILM SERIES: Frida will be 

shown at 7 and 9:30 p.m. in Memorial 
Union Auditorium. Cost: $1.50.

Friday, October 10
INTERNATIONAL CENTER FILM: lam 

Pahlo Neruda will be shown at noon in N- 
52 Memorial Union. Free to the public.

Friday and Saturday, 
October 10 and 11
MSA/GPC FILM SERIES: Priscilla. Queen 

of the Desert will be shown at 7 and 9:30 
p.m. in Memorial Union Auditorium. Cost: 
$2 in advance, $2.50 at the door.

Lectures
Thursday, October 2
ENVIRONMENTAL SEMINAR: Dennis

Sievers, professor of biological and 
agricultural engineering, will present 
“Treatment of Rural Wastewater” at 10:40 
a.m. in E35II Engineering Building East.

WOMEN’S CENTER PROGRAM: Amy 
Rejba, nurse with the Health Sciences 
Center, will present “Get Real: Straight Talk 
About Women’s Health” at noon in 229 
Brady Commons.

GIST INTERNATIONAL AFFAIRS 
SEMINAR: Robin Remington, professor of 
political science, will present “NATO 
Mission Creep: Bosnia and Balkan Security” 
al a brown-bag seminar at noon in S204 
Memorial Union.

MOLECULAR MICROBIOLOGY 
SEMINAR: Cheryl Nickerson of 
Washington University Department of 
Biology will present “Role of Sigma Factor 
RpoS in Initial Stages of Salmonella 
Typhimurium Infection” at 1:40 p.m. in 
M615 Medical Sciences Building.

CHEMICAL ENGINEERING SEMINAR: 
Jie Zheng, graduate student in chemical 
engineering, will present “Equation of State 
for NonPolar Fluids and Binary Mixtures” al 
3:40 p.m. in W0009 Engineering Building 
East:

NUTRITIONAL SCIENCES SEMINAR: 
David Ledoux, associate professor of animal 
science, will present “Should the Fusarium 
Mycotoxins, Fumonisin Bj and 
Moniliformin Be of Concern to the Poultry 
Industry?” at 3:40 p.m. in 209 Gwynn Hall.

Friday, October 3
CHEMISTRY COLLOQUIUM: Eric Maatta 

of Kansas State University will present 
“Imido Derivatives of Polyoxomelalale 
Clusters: Developing an Ammoxidation 
Model System” at 3:40 p.m. in 103 Schlundl 
Hall.

Monday, October 6
BIOCHEMISTRY SEMINAR: Garth Cooper 

of Auckland University will present 
“Amylin, Amyloid and Diabetes Mellitus” at 
3:40 p.m. in MA2I7 Medical Sciences 
Building.

SOIL AND WATER RESOURCES 
SEMINAR: Rebecca Clemens Buie, 
undergraduate student in soil and 
atmospheric sciences, will present "Costa 
Rican Experience” at 3:40 p.m. in 133 
Mumford Hall.

GEOGRAPHY COLLOQUIUM: Joseph 
Hobbs, associate professor of geography, 
will present "Field Work in the Sinai 
Backcountry, Summer 1997” at 4 p.m. in 
100 Stewart Hall.

Tuesday, October 7
PHARMACOLOGY SEMINAR: Kevin

Gillis, assistant professor of physiology, will 
present "How Does Protein Kinase C 
Enhance Exocytosis from Adrenal 
Chromaffin Cells?” at 11:50 a.m. in M558 
Medical Sciences Building.

INTEGRATED TECHNOLOGY
SEMINAR: Mihail Popescu of Integrated 
Technology Services will present 
"Accessing Databases from the Web” from 
noon-1 p.m. in GL-11 Health Sciences 
Center.

BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES SEMINAR: 
Godfrey Bourne of the UM-St. Louis will 
present “The Evolution of Amphiscxual 
Behavior. Parental Care in a Terrestrial 
Frog” at 3:40 p.m. in 18 Tucker Hall.

ALCOHOL AWARENESS LECTURE: 
Motivational speaker Bobby Petrocelli’s life 
was shattered by a drunk driver. As a 
keynote speaker for Alcohol Responsibility

Month, he will tell his inspiring story of 
recovery at 7 and 9 p.m. in Jesse 
Auditorium.

WOMEN’S CENTER PROGRAM: Kathy 
Brock with the Women’s Center will present 
“Is This a Dale: A Discussion of Lesbian 
Courtship Patterns” at 7 p.m. in 229 Brady 
Commons.

Wednesday, October 8
MULTICULTURAL EDUCATION

SERIES: Sharon Welch, associate professor 
of religious studies, will present "Creating a 
Multicultural Environment in Your 
Classroom: Accountability Without Guilt” 
from noon-1:30 p.m. in N243 Memorial 
Union.

MIDDAY GALLERY EVENT: Anne Rudloff 
Stanton, assistant professor of art history 
and archaeology, will present "Printed 
Images of Renaissance Nuremberg” at 12:15 
p.m. in the Museum of Art and Archaeology 
in Pickard Hall.

BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES SEMINAR: 
Steve Heard of the University of Iowa will 
present "Community-Level Consequences of 
Insect Clutch-Size Decisions” at 7:30 p.m. 
in 106 Lefevre Hall.

WOMEN’S CENTER PROGRAM: Heather 
McQueen, David Barry and Lisa Stout will 
talk about the sexual health of gay, lesbian 
and bisexual people in a lecture titled 
"What’s Lube Got to Do With It?” at 7 p.m. 
in 229 Brady Commons.

Thursday, October 9
GIST INTERNATIONAL AFFAIRS 

SEMINAR: Steve Barrett, an education 
doctoral candidate, will present "Friere At 
Work in Post-War El Salvador.
Neutralization of a Pedagogy” at a brown- 
bag seminar at noon in S2O7 Memorial 
Union.

CAMPUS WRITING PROGRAM 
LECTURE: Paul Gremann, associate 
professor of curriculum and instruction, will 
present a brown-bag lecture titled 
"Promoting Reflective Thinking Through 
Electronic Journaling and Electronic 
Concept Mapping” at 12:45 p.m. in 325 
General Classroom Building.

CHEMICAL ENGINEERING SEMINAR: 
Chandra Reddy, graduate student in 
chemical engineering, will present 
"Corrosion Protection of Aluminum Alloys” 
at 3:40 p.m. in W0009 Engineering Building 
East.

NUTRITIONAL SCIENCES SEMINAR: 
Scott Smith, research nutritionist at the 
NASA Johnson Space Center, will present 
"Nutrition in Space” at 3:40 p.m. in 209 
Gwynn Hall and “Nutrition Science in 
Space, Russia and Other Exotic Places” at 7 
p.m. in MA2I7 Medical Sciences Building.

INTERNATIONAL WEEK SEMINAR: 
Peter McPhereson, president of Michigan 
Stale University, will present ‘The 
Internationalization of U.S. Universities” al 
7 p.m. in Allen Auditorium.

WOMEN’S CENTER PROGRAM: Chris 
Bell, graduate student in English, will 
present "Minority Gays, Lesbians and 
Bisexuals: Here and Queer, Too!” at 7 p.m. 
in 229 Brady Commons.

ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING 
SEMINAR: Tom Brown of Burns & 
McDonnell Waste Consultants Inc. will 
present "Solid Waste Management Planning 
for Wichita, Kansas-A Case Study” from 
7:30-9 p.m. in S2O3 Memorial union.

Friday, October 10
CHEMISTRY COLLOQUIUM: Patrick

Mariano pf the University of New Mexico 
will present "Mechanistic, Synthetic and 
Biological Perspectives of SET 
Photochemistry” al 3:40 p.m. in 103 
Schlundl Hall.

Meetings
Wednesday, October 8
WOMEN’S NETWORK: Ellis Fischel

Cancer Center will present "Cancer
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Screening-Women and Loved Ones” from 
12:15-1 p.m. in 707 Ellis Fischel Cancer 
Center. A brown bag lunch will take place 
from noon-12:15 p.m.

Thursday, October 9
STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL: Group 

meets at 1: 15 p.m. in S206 Memorial Union.
FACULTY COUNCIL: Group meets at 3:40 

p.m. in SI 10 Memorial Union.

Special Events
Thursday, October 2
UNIVERSITY CLUB “OPEN CLUB” DAY: 

Non-members are welcome to enjoy lunch 
from 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., and dinner from 
5:3O-8:3O-p.m. Menu prices vary and 
reservations are required; call 882-2586.

Friday, October 3
GRAD FAIR 1997: Event will feature 

representatives from graduate programs at 
universities across Missouri, as well as Big 
12, Big 10 and Southeastern Conference 
schools, from 9:30 a.m.-3 p.m. at the 
Hearnes Center. Call 882-7090 for 
information.

Friday, October 10
GAY/LESB1AN/BISEXUAL RESOURCE 

CENTER OPEN HOUSE: The center will 
have an open house and reception in 
celebration of Coming Out Day from 11 
a.m.-1 p.m. on the second floor of Brady 
Commons. Coming Out Day will be held 
Oct. 11, call 884-7750 for more information 
on the day’s events.

Finally, a good reason to 
gel out of bed before 

noon.

Bookmark it!
www.missouri.edu/~pdc/arcli.htm

Wondering what the buildings on 
campus being constructed are going 
to look like? Visit our architectural 
portfolio on the Planning, Design & 
Construction web site at:

Right now the delirious CROISSAII'WICH* is fust 99c. With, 
sausage, egg and cheese, it's preferred to the Egg McMuffin* 

Now that's enough to get anybody out off bed.

K hHN IMon Thurs
I 1JJIJI1U 7 a.m.-Midnight 

JinnKT Fri: 7 a.m. - 6 p.m.
IJm&WiViV Sat: 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.

FOOD C 0 U R Tc Sun: Noon - Midnight

BURGER 
KING

Get your breakfast's worth.

www.missouri.edu/~pdc/arch.htm

International Bazaar!
MU International Students Association cordially invites you 

to attend the International Bazaar and experience food, 
music, clothing, arts & crafts from all around the world.

Friday, October 1O,1991 
1O a * to 4 PM 
Lowry Mall-MU Campus

Free & Open to all!

Sponsored by the 
MSA International 

Programming 
Committee.

Taking the Life Sciences to 
a New Level of Excellence 

Research Expo VII Seminars
-Friday 3
October □

2:40 p.m.-Room 2-7, Agriculture Building 
Dr. Rick McConnell
Sr. V.P. and Director of Research

Pioneer Hi-Bred International
Seminar: "Research, Development and Strategic Planning: Pioneer 
Hi-Bred International Positions Itself for the 21* Century"

— TUESDAY W 12:00 noon-Room S2O3, Memorial Union
(jPTDRFP I Ms. Connie Armentrout, Director
Vz v I VDtl\ / University Patents and Licensing Office, MU
Brown Bag Seminar: "Material Transfer Agreements"
3:40 p.m.-Room 105, Agricultural Engineering Building 
Dr. Enrique Rotstein, V.P. of Engineering, Pillsbury Co.
Seminar: "Process Technology at Pillsbury"

THURSDAY /"I 1:30 p.m.-Room2-6, Agriculture Building
FACTORED f Mr. Steve Cline, Manager
L/C I UutK Kemper Center for Home Gardening
Mrs. Elena Victory, Horticulture Regional Specialist, Univ. Extension
Seminar: "Applied Life Sciences: Programs and Opportunities at the
Kemper Gardening Center"

3:40 p.m.-Room S147A, Animal Sciences Center
1996 CAFNR Junior Research Award Recipient Seminar Presentation
Dr. Randall Prather, Animal Sciences, MU
Seminar: "Development and Application of Embryo Technology
in Pigs"

Sponsored by the MU College of Agriculture, Food and Natural Resources, 
Food for the 2P Century and the Missouri Agricultural Experiment Station.

http://www.missouri.edu/%7Epdc/arcli.htm
http://www.missouri.edu/%7Epdc/arch.htm
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Campus Computing Computer Courses
The following non-credit courses are free of charge and open to MU faculty, staff and students unless otherwise noted. Registration is required and is done on a first-come, first-served 
basis. To enroll, please call 882-6006 at least two days prior to the beginning of class. Participants may be enrolled in no more than two courses in one month. NOTE: When an ID 
is required for a class, participants should obtain the ID prior to registering  for that class (call the Help Desk at 882-5000 for ID information). Registrants should remember to 
phone 882-4568 the day prior to class in order to obtain permission to park in lot RC20. More information about these classes is included in the Campus Computing Training 
Groups Web pages (see below).

For the complete Course schedule including class times, see the following URL: http://www.missouri.edu/~cctrain/cccalendar.html
For a complete listing of Course descriptions, see the following URL: http://www.missouri.edu/~cctrain/course.html

OCTOBER
NOTE: Focus on Faculty Courses are marked with (F0F) and are open only to Faculty

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
1 Intro to Photoshop 2 Intro to Powerpoint 

Internet Basics
Win95 & Mac basics (Part 1)

3 Intro to Excel 
Intro to Word

£ Excel Topics
Intro to Web Page Authoring
Intro to SHOWME: Unix Basics

7 Intro to Photoshop 8 Web Topics 3
Intro to SHOWME: Pine 
Win95 & Mac Basics (Pan 1)

9 Web Topics 2
Win95 & Mac basics (Part 2)

10

] 3 Hands-On SAS (Part 1) ] 4 Hands-On SAS (Part 2) ] 5 Hands-On SAS (Pan 3) ] 5 Win95 & Mac Basics (Part 2) 1 7 Relational Database 
Concepts

Web Topics 1

20 21 22 23 Web Topics 2 24 *nlro t0 Powerpoint 
Internet Basics

2 7 Web Topics 1 
Intro to Excel
Hands-On SAS (Part 1)

28 Hands-On SAS (Part 2) 
Intro to Photoshop

29 Hands-On SAS (Part 3) 30 Intro to PowerPoint 
T/xrU™ 2 _________

31 Word Topics

Campus Computing

Campus Computing 

and the College of Engineering 
I

cordially invite you to an

Open House 
Wednesday October 8th, 1997 

10 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

celebrating new computer labs on the west side of campus:

• Room 142 Engineering Building West: 78 workstations, Intel/PCs, SGIs and printers (this site 
is available to all MU students).

• Room W2003 Engineering Building East: 44 workstations, Intel/PCs, and Xwindow terminals 
(for engineering students).

• Room W2006 Engineering Building East: 16 HP workstations with 3-D graphics applications 
(for engineering students).

The MU campus community is invited. 
(Light refreshments will be served.)

http://www.missouri.edu/%7Ecctrain/cccalendar.html
http://www.missouri.edu/%7Ecctrain/course.html
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Scholar-----
CENtER Athlete

Claudia Brown
Sport Track-Sprints
Major: Business Management

Special Honors:
• Student-Athlete Achievement Award

• Two-year letter winner

Organizations:
• Black Business Students Association
• Legion of Black Collegians Choir
• Friendship Baptist Church Choir
• Mentoring Program

How DO YOU THINK THE ACADEMIC KNOWLEDGE 

AND SPORTS EXPERIENCE YOU HAVE GAINED AT MU 

WILL HELP YOU IN PURSUING YOUR FUTURE GOALS?

Who is your favorite professor at MU, and why?

Dr. Carol Anderson because she is true to 
her job. She doesn’t just tell you the subject, 
she involves you in it.

The challenge of balancing both fields 
develops a great deaf of patience and 
responsibility. Time management is a 
key lesson.

Full-Color Copies 7 when you have 5 or more copies made!
This coupon is only good for 87” x 11” color copies.

Ellis Library Copy Service
115 Ellis Library • Columbia, Mo. 65201-5149

Phone: (573) 882-7262 • Fax: (573) 884=5004 • http://copy-service.ps.missouri.edu

Mon. thru Thurs. 7:30 a.m. to midnight • Friday 7:30 a.m. to 11 p.m. • Saturday 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. • Sunday noon to midnight

Full Color Copies • Book Retrieval • 18 Colored Paper Choices

http://copy-service.ps.missouri.edu
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Classifieds^

FOR SALE
'97 Ford F150 XLT Pickup Truck. 

9,800 miles. Mint condition. 
$15,500. 442-0604.

Call Cynthia Boley @ 442-0852, 
MWF late evenings.

Ph.D. in English with twenty years 
college teaching, experienced in 
editing, will edit books, proposals, 
dissertations, articles, major 
papers or presentations. For 
appointment M, W, F, 11 a.m.-4 
p.m., telephone (573) 446-0959.

Help for Depression
"Recognizing Depression 
in Adults and Children”

National Depression 
Screening Day

SERVICES
Counseling-Psychotherapy, POS 

eligible. 25% discount if insurance 
not used. 28 years experience in 
MU setting. Confidentiality 
assured. Don Eggeman, 
Psychologist, 1205 University 
Ave., Suite 400. (573) 449-6190 
for appointment.

Non-surgical facelifts available in 
Columbia, by trained practical 
nurse. Applied micro-currents 
painlessly tone and energize skin, 
tissue and muscles.

The Classified Advertising Section is open 
to faculty and staff members, and 
retirees. A home phone number is 
required in all ads.

No refunds will be given for cancelled 
ads.

Ads must be typed.
Rates: 30-word maximum $5.

Deadline; Noon Thursday of week before 
publication.

Mizzou Weekly Classifieds: Make your 
check payable to University of Missouri 
and send to Mizzou Weekly, 407 Reynolds 
Alumni Center, Columbia, Mo. 65211.
Attention: Tanya Stitt.

7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
Monday, Oct. 6 

University of Missouri-Columbia 
Psychological Services Clinic 

211S. Eighth St.

Common symptoms of depression include:
• feelings of hopelessness and worthlessness
• thoughts of death or suicide
• restlessness, irritability or fatigue
• changes in sleep or appetite
• loss of interests and pleasure

This free seminar is presented by Jeremy Skinner. 
Ph.D. Dr. Skinner, a licensed psychologist, is the director 
of Adult and Group Services at the MU Psychological 
Services Clinic. He is a clinical assistant professor at MU 
in the Department of Psychology

Psychological Services Clinic
J Department of Psychology 

Psychiatry Clinic 
Department of Psychiatry

University im Physicians

University of Missouri Health Sciences Center

Thursday, Oct. 9 
/w screenings for adults and children

9 a.m. to 8 p.m.
University of Missouri 

Psychological Services Clinic 
(573) 882-4677

345 to 5:45 p.m.
Health Information Center in Columbia Mall 

(573)882-6565

Home Equity Loans

Pictured is Melanie Weable (seated) and Jean Smith. For more 
information, contact Melanie or Jean at Mizzou Credit Union’s Real 
Estate Loan Department 874-1477 or (800) 451-1477

• Borrow up to 90% of your home’s value
• LOW rates, based on Prime Rate (quoted daily)

*no teaser rates!*

• Recording fees are the only closing costs
(W.A.C. some restrictions apply)

• Simple interest loan
• NO Prepayment penalty

Establish a Home Equity Line of Credit at Mizzou Credit 
Union. You can write your own loan! Just write a check 
as you need the funds. Interest is calculated only on the 
amount you use. ‘Interest may be tax deductible!
(check with your tax consultant)

MIZZOU 
CREDIT 
UNION®

LENDER
NCUA

First & Broadway • Columbia, MO * Phone: (573) 874-1477 or (800) 451-1477 FAX: (573) 874-1300 TTY-TDD: (573) 817-5445 
Faculty, Staff, Retirees, Students, Alumni & families are eligible to join. Call for membership information today!

Mizzou
— ( w EEK L V)

Publications and Alumni Communication 
407 Reynolds Alumni and Visitor Center 
Columbia, MO 65211
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